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Director’s Report April 2018
General
Smolt trapping, tagging and transport from the River Bran is well underway.  The smolt run was delayed by the cold start to the month but smolts began to run in bigger numbers by late April.

The cold winter also delayed the development of eggs and fry in the hatchery.   Fry planting did not start until the very end of April, almost 2 weeks later than in recent years.

Adult fish were also slow to return but as warmer conditions arrived later in April catches began to pick up. Bailiffs carried out regular patrols throughout the month.
SEPA hosted a meeting to discuss issues with smolt passage through hydro lochs.  The surveying of the proposed smolt trap on the Meig was delayed by high flows and will now take place in early May.
Projects / research
The SISI project is now running and a first grant claim has been prepared.  So far most of the work has been to ensure that the mink control element of the project is in place.  During May and June invasive plant control will become an increasing part of the project. Duncan Fraser will be employed over the summer to help with plant control.
A meeting was called by Scottish Government to outline a proposed programme of electro-fishing to provide additional information for the assessment of the conservation status of Scottish rivers.  Each trust has been allocated a set of electro fishing sites by Marine Scotland Science to be fished over the summer.  Sites have been chosen on the Alness, Conon, Balangown and Allt Graad.

The Cromarty Junior Angling Club met on the last Saturday of the month.  With coaching from Fishery Board staff and angling club volunteers, children had a great time, improved their casting skills and managed to catch some trout.  Funding from Highland Council and Fairburn windfarm fund will help to support this year's programme of events.
The Trust's busy school programme is ongoing with regular school visits in April and May followed up by river visits and angling days.

Fishery Board staff planted 5,000 native trees along river banks in Strath Rory and Strath Rannoch.  Staff also assisted with a riverbank clean up around the mouth of the Alness at Alness Point.

Meetings attended / consultations
FMS Board Meeting

FMS Annual Conference

IFM /SFCC smolt trap training day

Scottish Government Electro fishing meeting

PIT tag equipment annual service

SEPA Hydro lochs / smolt passage meeting

